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Principal’s Message:
Regular school days: 8:50 am-3:20
pm
Half school days: 8:50 am- 1:20
pm
Doors will open for students at
8:50 am. Parents must escort
scholars into the building. After
9:00am, students will be marked
late.
Parents must show physical ID
during dismissal.
Parents, if there are any changes
for dismissal or you will be late
for, please notify your child’s
teacher or the main office.
Please make sure your child has
an extra change of clothes at
school.
Our school is A PEANUT FREE
school!
Weather is changing, please make
sure your child is dressed
accordingly. Please make sure
your child wears a coat to school.

1/1- New Year School Closed

1/15- MLK Day, School Closed

1/17- PTA Meeting at 6:00 PM

1/19- STEM Workshop from 5pm-6pm

1/24- PD Day, School Closed

“Change will not come if we wait for some other
person or some other time. We are the ones
we’ve been waiting for. We are the change that
we seek.” —Barack Obama

Welcome Back to a New Year Garfield East
ECDC Families!

We hope that you enjoyed a restful week with
families and friends. As we start the new year,
we will continue to reflect on all our lessons
from the past and learn how we can improve
moving forward.
We look forward to continue nourishing and
preparing our scholars for their next journey in
life. I am grateful for the support that our
community provides.
We are excited for more opportunities for
teaching and learning with our young scholars. 
                                                                                            
-                                                  -Mrs. Hipplewith

Important
Reminders:

Upcoming Events:



 
In December, we welcomed several new

students to Garfield East! So, we read All Are

Welcome Here and other first day of school

stories. Each class has different lessons based

on needs in the room. We painted pictures,

discussed community helpers, went over

handwashing and additional ways to stay

well, and read stories about communicating

our personal boundaries to classmates. 

Please ensure that your child(ren) are up-to-

date on their vaccines so we have a healthy

start to 2024! 
You may reach out at any time to discuss your

child’s needs. kmunar@wboe.net or by asking

your child’s teacher. 

Welcome back, Garfield East ECDC students, families and
teachers, to 2024! We hope you all were able to have
wonderful celebrations with family and friends these past
few months. As educators, we are thankful for all the
great opportunities we have in order to impact the young
lives of our students. We graciously look forward to
having our students back in the classrooms and hallways,
filling them with energy and enthusiasm for learning.

Attendance is crucial for optimum learning, and this is a
critical time for students to attend every day possible in
school. The mid-year NSGRA window begins on January
2nd. All kindergarten students will be assessed using
Scholastic Literacy’s NSGRA (Next Step Guided Reading
Assessment). Kindergarten students will also take the i-
Ready Diagnostic 2 Assessment which will occur during
the week of January 2-12 for Reading and January 15-26
for Math. 

Thank you, again, for the rich and inspiring support you
bring to our school community. Our school could not be
successful without your input and team effort. We are
proud of our students, teachers, school programs, and
community strength. Together we will continue to educate
our youth and prosper in a new and promising New Year.

                                                                         Mrs. Brown

COMMUNITY PARENT
INVOLVEMENT SPECIALIST-

CPIS

Social Worker:

Lead Educator:
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Hello Garfield East Families! Happy New Year
2024! December was an engaging month in
our school. Our Scholars  participated in the
Winter Concert, Laser Show, Spirit Week
and other fun activities. We strive to make
each child’s educational experience the best
possible.Thank you for your dedication and
partnership with our school.
The Garfield East team is always eager to
support all your needs and encourage you to
fill out the Community Needs Assessment.
You can find the QR code on the next page.
Also, if you have any questions/concerns,
please submit the Google Form (QR code on
the next page) and a staff personnel will
reach out within 24 hours. Together we can
continue making the school year engaging!
                                                -Ms. Bonilla

Librarian: 

New year, new routine. Kindergarten
students borrow a school library book
each library class. Did you know
everyone in town has access to even
more free books at our Public Library?
Make it your resolution to visit the
Willingboro Public Library on the
regular! 
The Willingboro Public Library is
located at 220 Willingboro Way, near
Acme. Bring a valid ID with current
address to sign up for a card for
yourself and/or your child. More info
and a calendar of (free) events can be
found at https://willingboro.org. 

Ms. Moore, Library Media Specialist



The staff is always willing to answer all
your questions/ concerns. We ask you
to please fill out the form and a staff
personnel from Garfield East ECDC will
get in contact with you to answer your
question/s within 24 hours. This will
help us keep track of all daily questions.   
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Daily questions/ concerns 

Community Needs
Assessment

Please answer the Community Needs
Assessment as your feedback will
assist us in planning programs and
workshops to meet your needs. This
survey will remain anonymous.
Please use the QR code below to
complete the survey. Thank you!

                                                      

PTA:
                 
The Garfield East PTA is a collaborative
partnership between our school, our families,
and our community which focuses on the
children: the children in your home, the
children in our school, and the children in our
community. Garfield East ECDC PTA thanks
you for your continued support. We have
some upcoming events that we are excited for
your participation! 
                          Thank you! 
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December Highlights:

On Wednesday, December 13th our students enjoyed a laser show from
the Prismatic Magic Show. Students enjoyed the different colors of the
show and talked about it all day! It was a student favorite! 

On Wednesday, December 20th the Kindergarten Winter Concert took
place. Our scholars wore their best attire as they sang holiday songs to
their families. Mrs. Fabian did a wonderful job preparing our students for
the concert. Thank you families for attending!



Room 25- Mehkai Knight 
Room 26- Raquel Gomez
Ochoa 
Room 27 - Marley Donaldson
Room 28- Austyn Bernabela-
Glover 
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December Highlights: Students of the Month

Ms. Melanie Post                                               

PreK 3 PreK 4

Kindergarten

Staff

Room 16- Nevaeh Branch

Tinsley

Room 18- Alani Bryan

Room 19- Rogelio Felton

Room 20 - Ashley Melendez

Rodriguez 

Room 21- Janiyah Johnson 

Room 22-Avery Florent

Room 5- Lucas Faundez 

Room 6- Luan Souza 

 Room 8 - David Oyewole

Room 9- Kamrynn Ryan

Room 10- Angelinah Wint

Room 11- Ayaan Watt 

Room 12-Layla Cherry

Dargan 

Room 30- Ky’Mani Burth

Room 31- Eliyah Gaza

Room 32- Sarah Pierre

Toussaint 

Room 34- Zuri Eden

                     Words from the staff:

When anyone needs something Ms.Post

always gives a helping hand.

Ms. Post is a team player! She is always

willing to support teachers and staff. Her

students adore her. She displays positive

energy!
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December Highlights: 

The Garfield East Team would like to congratulate the Governor's Teacher &

Educational Support Professional of the Year at our school. Thank you for all

your dedication to our Super Scholars and staff. You are appreciated!
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Community Events
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Community Events


